MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
January 26, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Medina, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Mayor Aber, Assistant Fire Chief Whitenight, Attorney Benion, Chief Zettlemoyer, and Kevin Mertz. Mr. Moralez and Mr. Derr joined via zoom. Mr. Robol and Doug Diehl were absent.  
Minutes:  On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the January 12, 2022 Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger had no report. 
Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber informed Council that he went to the new PB&J business and coffee shop, and it is a very nice place. He has a few more businesses to welcome in the near future. 
Report of the President of Council:  President Walker informed Council that at the Executive Committee meeting earlier this evening, he appointed the Mayor, Chief Zettlemoyer, Sam Shaffer, Jessie Novinger, and Shelly Sandstrom to come up with a plan for a snow emergency route. The goal is for the Borough to be proactive and not reactive during inclement weather. 
Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that the person stealing catalytic converters has been apprehended. President Walker congratulated the department for this and dealing with the issues at the school. 
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that they have dealt with a couple of storms since the last meeting. He asked again that residents not throw snow onto the roads while shoveling. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Assistant Chief Arthur Whitenight reported stating that so far in January they have responded to 20 calls for service for 152.29 manhours. The volunteer EMS staff has had 45 calls for service. Micu 15 has responded to 203 calls for service. 

Public Comments:  A representative from The Daily Item was present and stated that someone would be attending the Council meetings on a regular basis. 
Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report.

Public Safety:  No report.
At this time, 7:15 p.m., President Walker closed the regular meeting and opened a Public Hearing for the CDBG-CV funds. Linda Sterling from SEDA-COG addressed Council with a budget modification to the PA Department of community and Economic Development FFY 2020 CDBG-CV funding. The funds that were allocated to the Salvation Army in the amount of $43,465.00 were returned to the Borough. 



The new proposed use of these funds is for a Milton Police Social Worker. This position would facilitate connections between the individual and services that they need. Ms. Novinger has been in contact with several agencies as part of the initial planning for creating this position. There were no public comments. On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved the budget modification as outlined. 
At this time, 7:17 p.m., President Walker closed the Public Hearing and re-opened the regular Council meeting. 
Mr. Moralez thanked all of the individuals involved in the budget modification process. 
General Government and Finance:  


A.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council adopted Ordinance #1238


to vacate an alley in the 2nd ward.

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Derr and carried, Council approved trading in the 2016


Ford Interceptor Utility. Trade-in value is at $16,000.00. 

C.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved the purchase of


a Chevy Tahoe PPV including upfit for $55,830.73 for the Police Department. 

D.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills 


from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $173,629.91. 


There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adjourned at 7:25 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

